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It's time to pre-register for COVID-19 vaccination appointments!  
Please review the COVID-19 information below, drawn straight from the County site. I anticipate that our 
Maryland and Prince George's County vaccine rollout will continue to evolve. I would encourage 
you to follow this link for the most up-to-date information. If you or someone you know does not 
have internet access, please be sure to call me at 202-258-6167, and I will make sure you are able 
to pre-register. As I understand, the County plans to open a vaccination phone hotline in the last 
week of January. https://www.princegeorgescountymd.gov/3730/COVID-19-Vaccination  
 
Prince George's County residents who are in Phase 1B are now eligible for vaccination appointments. 
There are some 270,000 Prince Georgians eligible for vaccination in Phase 1. Individuals who live or work in 
the County must fill out the county pre-registration form (link and QR code below). 
As vaccine appointments become available, eligible individuals will receive an 
email from the Health Department with a link and instructions on making a vaccine 
appointment. At this time, COVID-19 vaccines are offered by appointment only.  
 Adults, ages 75 and up   
 Assisted living and other congregate settings (including staff and residents of 

homeless shelters)    
 Education/Childcare Sector (teachers and support staff, higher education, 

childcare workers)   
 Government continuity of operations   

Individuals who were eligible to receive vaccinations in Phase 1A and still have not 
received the vaccine should fill out the pre-registration form as well. 
Not in Phase 1A or 1B? Don’t delay! You should also fill out the preregistration 
form today! 
Anyone who lives or works in Prince George's County who does not fall into Phase 
1A or Phase 1B should still fill out the pre-registration form. Based on your 
responses, you will be notified of eligibility when the County moves into future 
phases of vaccine distribution, and as appointments become available, you will 
receive a link with instructions on how to schedule your vaccine appointment. 
 
Please take this virus seriously. Disturbing COVID-19 stats in Prince George’s 
County!  
Before we speak of statistics, I want to offer a reminder. If you or someone you 
know is in need, please do not stay silent! Reach out, and I will do my best to 
connect you with available resources and supports. Staying physically protected and  
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socially connected is what will keep us well until 
enough of us are vaccinated to keep us safe.  In just 
one month, the COVID-19 death  toll has increased by 
100,000 to a horrifying 400,000 lives lost to this virus 
across our Nation. As I draft this Mayor's Corner, 
Prince George's County's rate of infection is 
disturbingly high, attributable to travel and gathering 
over the December holidays and New Year's 
celebrations. Too many of us are not listening, and it is 
costing lives and livelihoods. Since our numbers 
remain so high, the ban on indoor dining will continue 
through at least the end of January. Businesses and 
employees are genuinely suffering. Neither the most 
recent round of federal relief nor promised State relief 
can cover the degree of need. We have to lower our 
infection rate if we are to begin recovery as a County. 
Mask up, keep distanced, stay connected! 
 

Good News! Cuts to Metro Rail and Bus service 
averted for 2021—work ahead. 
Following a dedicated $610M in federal funding 
through the COVID-19 stimulus package, WMATA 
has stepped back from its plans to close our Cheverly 
Metro Station in 2021. Our station was slated to close 
along with 18 other stations and bus routes across the 
system. This funding will allow WMATA to delay 
potential cuts through at least the end of this year. In 
that time, we need to work with the major industrial, 
residential, and commercial developers to make 
commitments to ridership of their employees and 
shuttle support to encourage increased ridership at our 
station. 
 

Third and final reader of a Charter Amendment 
Resolution regarding elections. 
Mayor and Council are considering a Charter 
Amendment that will expand the number of Board of 
Election Supervisors and allow for mail-in balloting, 
same-day registration, and an additional (early) day of 
voting. The Charter Amendment Resolution has been 
read in the December and January Town Meetings. 
Following public comment and the third reader the 
Charter Amendment Resolution will proceed to a vote 
in our February 11, 2021 Town Meeting. 
 

Please Vote or Run—Cheverly Elections for Town 
Council on Monday, May 3, 2021 
Please save the date of Monday, May 3, 2021, and 
support the electoral process! See important election 
information inside this newsletter and note the many 
ways that Cheverly is expanding opportunities to 
participate in Town elections! This year all six 
council member seats are up for election. The 
Cheverly Mayoral election is in 2022. The Town 
Council's primary function is to set policy and 
direction for Town staff and provide an oversight 
function. Our Cheverly Town staff carries out the 

management and administrative functions of the 
Town. Councilmembers are required to regularly 
attend two meetings a month, on the second and fourth 
Thursday evenings. Other meetings may be called as 
needed. Most Councilmembers make themselves 
accessible for constituent services. They may also 
support projects that require an additional investment 
of time, including serving as a liaison to our Green 
Infrastructure Committee or Planning Board. Each 
Councilmember is paid $2,400 annually and receives 
$50 each quarter to cover incidental expenses. There 
are no other benefits other than the joy of serving your 
community. I served as a Cheverly Councilmember 
for nine years before becoming Mayor, and I can 
confidently tell you that serving and representing 
Ward One brought me great joy. 
 

Be involved! Not just for parents! PGCPS—
Comprehensive School Boundary Initiative. 
Do you know that Cheverly school children who 
reside south of Route 50 and north of route 295 cannot 
attend the same schools as other Cheverly children? 
Boundary divisions in 2015 even unwittingly undid 
the historic hard-won efforts of African American 
families in the Old 4th Ward to have all Cheverly 
children attend what was then Tuxedo Elementary. 
Even starting at the elementary level, these few 
families in Ward 1 and Ward 4 are pulled away from 
the neighborhood family school supports most 
Cheverly families enjoy. How about having all our 
Cheverly children attend a rebuilt Kenmoor Middle 
School along with our middle school TAG students? 
PGCPS held initial hearings early in January, and 
comments and questions are still welcome (Important 
note! PGCPS will not include specialty schools, 
regional schools, charter schools, and special 
education centers in the boundary scenarios and 
options. I have enjoyed working with our newly 
elected District 4 School Board Member, Ms. Shayla 
Adams-Stafford, so that she can hear from our 
community. She was able to attend a recent 4th Ward 
Civic Association meeting. She will identify a 
February date for a virtual Cheverly-wide 
community session to hear our boundary-
specific and other PGCPS concerns. 
https://www.pgcps.org/boundary (link for 
comment on this site).   
 

Cheverly successfully opposes VIP Stage 
application for Class B, Beer, Wine. 
In their January 13 regular hearing, the Board of 
License Commissioners (BoLC) denied the application 
of Ofobuike N. Okeh, Member, for a Class B, Beer 
and Wine for the use of SOL Banquet Hall, LLC, t/a 
VIP Stage, 5005 Jackson Street, #B, Hyattsville, 
20781. The Town first opposed an application from  

https://www.pgcps.org/boundary
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VIP Stage in 2018, noting several significant concerns 
that questioned the applicant's plans for the 
establishment. The BoLC denied the 2018 application. 
VIP stage again sought a license in November 2020, 
this time under a different applicant. The applicant 
had not addressed the 2018 concerns, and a number of 
the applicant's sworn statements appeared contradicted 
by available facts. During a 30-day extension 
(requested by VIP Stage), the BoLC added an officer 
report from the Prince George's County Police 
Department Vice & Sex Trafficking Investigations 
Unit and JAG Unit to the record. The statement 
outlined details of an event held at VIP Stage. The 
officer noted failure to request ID, no masks worn, 
sale of alcohol, bottle service and hookah offered, and 
VIP areas available for $250-$300. VIP Stage was not 
permitted to operate, and VIP Stage sold alcohol 
without a liquor license. Town Administrator 
Galloway, Code Compliance, and I joined in 
submitting written testimony and testifying at each 

hearing. We are grateful for the attention State Senator 
Augustine and County Councilmember Ivey gave to 
this matter. We will continue to monitor the situation. 
 
Stay engaged and keep in touch. 
As always, and especially during this time, please 
reach out. I am almost always available by text or call 
at 202-258-6167, and you can email me at 
mayor@cheverly-md.gov. I welcome your call and 
will do my best to address your concerns or get back 
to you with information. If you are ever in a situation 
where you do not hear back from me, please do reach 
out again or call the Town office, 301-773-8360, so 
that I can ensure that we connect. Thank you to those 
who join us at work sessions and meetings. I 
encourage your continued involvement by video and 
phone. It feels good to have community in the room, 
even if it is virtual. Be Cheverly inspired. 

In an effort to keep our Town connected during this pandemic we are including 
upcoming events in this Newsletter.  Please note we may need to cancel these 
events due to ongoing changes and updates with COVID -19.    
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Cheverly Municipal Election 
Monday, May 3, 2021 

(7am-8pm) 
 

Candidates for Town Council must be 
 At least 21 years of age 
 A citizen of the United States 
 A registered voter of Cheverly 
 A resident of Cheverly for not less than 6 months 
 A resident of the ward from which they are elected 

(at least 45 days before the date of the election) 
 

Filing instructions for candidates: Forms may be 
obtained at the Town Office on Tuesdays and 
Wednesdays between the hours of 10:00 am and 3:00 
pm. These hours are for picking up candidate forms 
only.  No other Town business will be conducted with 
residents.   
 

Completed forms must be returned to the Town 
Office no later than 3:00 pm, Friday, March 19, 
2021.   
 

Note: Pictures & Profiles of the candidates are run in 
the April Newsletter.  They should be submitted with 
the nominating petition by Friday, March 19, 2021. 
Additional information regarding profiles and pictures 
will be available on the Cheverly website: 
www.cheverly-md.gov. 
 
 

What will voting look like in 2021? 
The Cheverly Board of Election Supervisors is 
informing all citizens of Cheverly that the Town will 
hold an election on Monday, May 3, 2021.  This 
election will be for the entire Town Council – the 
Mayoral election will take place in 2022.   
 

We will have in-person voting in Town Hall from 
7:00 am – 8:00 pm on Monday, May 3.  All COVID-
19 protocols will be in place, including masks, social 
distancing, and spacing throughout the gymnasium. 

The Board is planning to allow for any registered 
voter in Cheverly to request a ballot, if they choose 
not to vote in person, without providing a reason for 
an absentee ballot.  The Town is also seeking to 
acquire a ballot box that will be installed in front of 
Town Hall – and any voter may drop their ballot in the 
box instead of sending the ballot back via the US 
Mail. 
 

Announcing the Cheverly Voter Registry 
Recently, the Town of Cheverly enacted a Charter 
amendment allowing for “Non-Citizen” voting in 
Town of Cheverly elections. This amendment allows 
for any resident of Cheverly who meets the basic 
qualifications for voting: the individual shall have 
resided in the corporate limits of the Town of 
Cheverly for at least thirty (30) days prior to the day 
of any general or special election; shall be eighteen 
(18) years old on or before the day of any general or 
special election; and shall not have been convicted of 
a disqualifying crime or be under the guardianship for 
mental disability.  In addition, the Town of Cheverly 
anticipates allowing voters who are registered to vote 
in another location to vote in Cheverly local elections, 
the primary example being military families who are 
stationed in the area and are living in Cheverly. 
The Board hopes to hold several registration sessions 
during the month of March and April to allow for any 
resident who would like to vote in the upcoming 
elections to register for the Cheverly Voter 
Registry.  In addition, the Board has reached out to 
several nearby municipalities that have implemented 
similar ordinances to find out the best ways to 
implement this new policy. 
 

If anyone has any questions, please feel free to reach 
out to the Board, our email address is 
chvboes@gmail.com. 
 

 BOARD OF ELECTIONS 

To w n  O ff i c e s  w i l l  b e  C LO S E D  
M o n d a y,  Fe b r u a r y  1 5 ,  2 0 2 1  

mailto:chvboes@gmail.com
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 THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 
TOWN OF CHEVERLY 

CHARTER AMENDMENT RESOLUTION R-06-20 
 

A RESOLUTION OF THE MAYOR AND TOWN 
COUNCIL OF THE TOWN OF CHEVERLY, 
MARYLAND, adopted pursuant to the authority of 
Article XI-E of the Constitution of Maryland and Title 
4, Subtitle 3 of the Local Government Article of the 
Annotated Code of Maryland (2013 Edition, as 
amended), to amend the Charter of the said Town, said 
Charter being a part of the public local laws of Mary-
land (1963 Edition, as amended), which Article con-
tains in whole or in part the Charter of the Town of 
Cheverly, Maryland, whereby the Mayor and Town 
Council increase the number of the Board of Supervi-
sors of Elections from Three (3) to Five (5), permit 
early voting, same day voter registration and voting, 
and mail-in voting. 
 

WINTER WEATHER REMINDERS 
TOWN CODE - Sec. 27-10—Parking 
A snow emergency shall exist whenever snow has 
accumulated on the streets to a depth of one (1) 
inch or more.   The provisions of this subsection shall 
be effective without any notification and shall remain 
in effect until the street is plowed; provided, however, 
that when snow shall accumulate to a depth of one 
inch or more after 11:00PM, the provisions of this 
subsection shall not be effective until 7:00AM the day 
following and shall remain in effect until the street is 
plowed.   
 

PARKING RESTRICTIONS: During a snow 
emergency no person shall park any vehicle as fol-
lows: 
 On the cul-de-sac portion of any street,  
 On any courts,  
 On the even-numbered side of all streets,  
 (exception) On the odd-numbered side of 59th 

Avenue, and one block of Inwood Street between 
Cheverly Avenue & Belleview Avenue. 

 

NOTE: The snow emergency parking restrictions do 
not override existing no-parking zones or apply to 
streets where enforcement would disallow all parking 
because of a no-parking zone, or to streets with any 
barrier or strip dividing lanes of traffic. 

PRIORITIES:  The snow removal operations work 
under the following priorities: 1.) Cheverly Avenue 
2.) principal connecting streets: Forest Road, Crest 
Avenue, Valleyway, Greenleaf Road, 62nd Avenue, 
State Street, Schuster Drive; 3.) all other streets. 
 

TOWN CODE Sec. 18-4.1—SIDEWALKS 
Whenever snow accumulates to a depth of one inch or 
more, it is the duty of each occupant to clear the snow 
from the sidewalk adjacent to that property, within 12 
hours after the snow ceases, (unless at night, in which 
case it shall be removed within 12 hours after sunrise).  
Snow and ice removed from sidewalks shall NOT be 
deposited on streets or other sidewalks.   
 

When ice forms on sidewalks, occupant shall place 
sand, ashes or other such material on sidewalks within 
6 hours, (unless at night, in which case it can be 
spread by noon of the next day).  
 

Icy spots on public property can be reported to Public 
Works at 301-773-2666.  
 

Soliciting in the Town of Cheverly is prohibited with-
out a Town permit.  Hand delivered advertisement is 
not considered a solicitation. If an unpermitted solici-
tor is in your neighborhood or you need a Town solic-
iting permit contact Code Compliance at 240-770-
7647.  During the COVID-19 pandemic you may call 
Town Hall if you are unable to reach someone in Code 
Compliance.   

REPORT STREET LIGHT PROBLEMS TO PEPCO 
 

If you are having any problems with street lights, they are 

out, blinking on and off, etc., you can contact Pepco direct-

ly.  Go to www.pepco.com, go to Outages, and click on 

Report a Street Light Outage.  Then you will be asked for 

either the address or pole number.  It will then come to a 

map showing the street lights in the area, click on the street 

light you wish to report, and lastly they will 

ask you for some information about the light 

and your contact information.      

Or Scan  >>>>>>>>>>>> 

http://www.pepco.com
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 THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 
GET ALERTED! 

 

Would you like to receive Town updates in real 
time?  If so, subscribe on the Town website to re-
ceive an email sent directly to you when News and 
Announcements are posted.   
 

Signing up is easy. Simply visit cheverly-md.gov.  Go 
to the brown banner where you see Home, Public 
Safety, Public Works, Administration, Board of Com-
mission, and Subscribe. Click “Subscribe…”  and fill 
in the necessary  information.  
 

Meeting Agendas are updated on the web-
site:  www.cheverly-md.gov and virtual 
meeting information will be posted online in 
News & Announcements.  If you have ques-
tions, please call the Town Hall.   
   

Town Meeting broadcast LIVE on Cable 71 & Fios 
35.  Re-broadcast every day at 12:00 noon, 6:00 pm 
and 10:00 pm.  Meetings can also be viewed on the 
town’s website at cheverly-md.gov.  
 

 Votes are unanimous unless otherwise noted 
CM= Council Member  

 

ACTIONS TAKEN 
TOWN MEETING 

Town Meeting  - January 14 
 

 Motion to Provide a Monetary Apprecia-
tion in the amount of $500 to the Employ-
ees of the Cheverly Police Department: 
CM Garcia, seconded by CM Radloff. Ap-
proved unanimously. 
 Motion to Provide Monetary Award to the 

Five Cheverly Public Works Employees as 
Recommended by Public Works Director 
Steve Brayman in the amount that he has 
Indicated: CM Fry, seconded by CM Wat-
son. Approved unanimously. 
 Motion for Resolution R-2-21 Appoint-

ment of Election Clerks TC Hegeman and 
Melanie Friesen: CM Fry, seconded by CM 
Bryner. Approved unanimously. 
 Motion to Move Forward with the Ap-

pointment under Resolution R-1-21 Mr. 
John LeGloahec: CM Watson, seconded 
CM Radloff. Approved unanimously. 
 Motion to Move Forward with Resolution 

R-3-21 Appointment of Election Judges 
from All Six Wards: CM Bryner, seconded 

by CM Munyeneh. Approved unanimously. 
 Motion for Resolution R-4-21 Compensa-

tion for Election Supervisors and Election 
Judges in the amount so included: CM Fry, 
seconded by CM Bryner. Approved unani-
mously. 
 Motion to Appoint Dr. Dobbins to the Eth-

ics Commission as the Ward 3 Representa-
tive: CM Bryner, seconded by CM Fry. 
Approved unanimously.  

 Motion for the Appointment of Ms. Barba-
ra Brown to the Cheverly Planning Board: 
CM Fry, seconded by CM Radloff. Ap-
proved unanimously. 

 
Residential Business License Program has 
been suspended for Fiscal Year 2021 (July1 
2020- June 30, 2021).  We anticipate re-
launching the program for FY22.  Watch 
this space for more information to come in 
the Spring of 2021. 
 

Thank you from the Town of Cheverly 
 to the Recreation Council for donating 
 the automated external defibrillator. The 
Zoll AED was donated with the safety of 
Town residents in mind and is 
mounted in the gymnasium for quick 
access in the case of an emergency 
while using the facility.    
  

RESIDENTIAL ZONE PARKING 
 

Residential ZONE parking permits are now 
available. The price of the permit is $5 per ve-
hicle with 1 free guest pass per address.  A 
second guest pass may be obtained for $2. 
(Only two guest passes per address.)  
 

Applications can be downloaded from the 
Town website at  www.cheverly-
md.gov  under form and file center tab.  
 

Please drop completed applications in the per-
mits box located at Town Hall or mail to: 

   Code Enforcement 
   6401 Forest Road 

    Cheverly, MD 20785  

http://www.cheverly-md.gov
http://www.cheverly-md.gov


9 

 THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Town Hall 301.773.8360 Monday - Friday, 9 AM - 5 PM 

Police Department     

Emergency 911   

Non-Emergency 301.352.1200   

Administrative Office 301.341.1055 
Monday – Friday, 9AM - 5 PM 

Saturdays, 8 AM - 4 PM 

Public Works 301.773.2666 Monday - Friday, 7:30 AM - 4 PM 

COVID-19 Updates are ONGOING  
 

How to get current information 
Visit the Town of Cheverly website (www.cheverly.gov ) for more resources and information regarding 
COVID-19.  Also please sign up for the News and Announcements emails.  
 

We are also sharing information via Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/Town-of-Cheverly-MD-
100731471406679.  To receive our CodeRed notification, subscribe at  https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/
en-US/BF05350699FE.  As always you can contact each department by the phone numbers listed below. 
 

We ask that Town residents be patient regarding these matters and during these unprecedented times while the 
Town continues to strive to provide the essential function of services for our community. 
 

Thank you for your help and cooperation during this social distancing time. Guidance and recommendations 
are changing rapidly. We will provide updates as they are provided from state and local health officials. If you 
need to contact the departments, please see hours of operation and phone numbers below. 
 

Please know, closing the building does not mean closing the Town. Town Staff look forward to serving you! 

Town Hall 
Open 
No public access 

Please call respective Town offices to 
conduct essential business. 

Town Parks & Trails Open  
Practice Social Distancing of at least 6 
feet.   

Town Owned Playground Equip-
ment 

Open 
Play at Your Own Risk and Practice Social 
Distancing of at least 6 feet.  

 
Police Department 

Open 
No public access 

 

Public Works 
Open 
No public access 

 

Meeting Rooms No public access Meeting rooms at Town Hall are closed. 

Trash and other Public Works Col-
lection 

Modified scheduled  

SAFETY REMINDER:  
We ask residents to remember that your 
neighbors who walk to Metro, or children 

walking to school, and the 
hard working Mail Carriers 
are exposed to dangerous 
conditions when sidewalks 
are not cleared in a timely 
manner.  Failure to comply 

with Town Code could result in fines. 

TOWN CODE Sec. 18-4.1—SIDEWALKS Whenever snow 
accumulates to a depth of one inch or more, it is the duty of each occupant to 
clear the snow from the sidewalk adjacent to that property, within 12 hours after 
the snow ceases, (unless at night, in which case it shall be removed within 12 
hours after sunrise).  Snow and ice removed from sidewalks shall NOT be 
deposited on streets or other sidewalks.   
When ice forms on sidewalks, occupant shall place sand, ashes or other such 
material on sidewalks within 6 hours, (unless at night, in which case it can be 
spread by noon of the next day).  
 

 Icy spots on public property can be reported to Public Works at 301-773-2666.  

http://www.cheverly.gov
https://www.facebook.com/Town-of-Cheverly-MD-100731471406679
https://www.facebook.com/Town-of-Cheverly-MD-100731471406679
https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE
https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE
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TEMPORARY TRASH SCHEDULE  
Until Further Notice: 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday 2nd and 4th Thursday  
of the Month unless noted 
in the Holiday Schedule  

Friday 

Trash Collection–  
East Side 
 

Yard Waste– 
Town-Wide 

Trash Collection– 
West Side 

Recycling  
Collection– 
Town-Wide 

Town-Wide 
 Bulk Trash 
 3 items or less 

 

Appliances-Charge $20 for First 
+ $10 for each additional 

No Services 
  

Please have your Regular Trash, Bulk Trash, Yard Waste and Recycling at the curb before 7AM.  If you have 
any questions call Public Works, 301-773-2666.  
 

If you need to dispose of more items or for an updated list of accepted bulk items, dates, times, and locations 
for Bulk Trash Drop offs please contact Prince George's County at https:// princegeorgescountymd.gov/590/
Bulky-Trash-Collection. The Public Works Services may change due to the Covid-19 Pandemic Note that 
Public Works Services may change due to the Covid-19 Pandemic Note that Public Works Services may 
change due to the Covid-19 Pandemic  

2020-2021 LEAF  
VACUUM SCHEDULE 

 
 

February 2 
Hillside   3205-3211 
Maureen Ct.   6500-6509 
Oak St.   6501-6509 
Oak St.     6600-6604 (even) 
Oak St.     6601-6609 (odd) 
64th Ave.    3315,3321,3323 
 

February 4 
Forest Road  6405-6459 
Forest Road      6200-6212 (even) 
Forest Rd.  6101-6219 (odd) 
Parkway  2805-3131  
 

February 5 
Belleview Ave.  2804-2815 
Belleview Ave.  3001-3500 
Medical Terrace  5901-5905 
Cheverly Ave.      2800-3510 (even) 
Cheverly Ave.  2801-3411 (odd) 
 

February 9 
Forest Rd.             5900-6010 (even) 
Greenleaf Rd.       5700-5812 (even) 
Greenleaf Ct. 
Hawthorne St.  6000-6025 
Inwood St.  6006-6031 
 

February 11 
Inwood St.  5600-5615 
Jason St.  600-5716 
Lockwood Rd.  5600-5907 

Kilmer St.  6000-6021 
Lake Ave.   3001-3122 
 

February 12 
Landover Rd. 5611-6005 (odd) 
Monroe St. 5625-5627 (odd) 
Monroe St.  5702-5714 
Newton St.            5518-5614 (even) 
Newton St.  5700-5809 
Quincy St. 5543-5545 (odd) 
57th Ave.    3501-3507 (odd) 
58th Pl.  3600-3605 
 

February 18 
57th Ave.  2500-2607 
Carlyle St.  5703-5835 
Crest Ave.  2500-2824 
Dewey St.  5800-5841 
Crest Ave.  3000-3215 
Tremont Ave.  2900-3307 
 

February 19 
Euclid St.  5700-5735 
Forest Rd.  5700-5721 
Greenleaf Road  5601-5625 
Greenleaf Road 5701-5809 (odd) 
Hawthorne St.  5600-5622 
56th Pl.  2902-2907 
 

February 23  
Benton Rd.    900-5901 
Belleview Ave. 2300-2358  (even) 
Belleview Ave. 2301-2351   (odd) 
Euclid St.  5901-6012 
 

February 25 
59th Avenue  2410-2421 
59th Place  2400-2433 
Valleyway  2400-2800 
 

February 26 
Laurel Avenue  2800-3141 
Kilmer St.  6100-6220 
62nd Place One Way Alley 

Landover Rd. 6101-6205 (odd) 
 
 

END OF 2ND COMPETE CYCLE 
OF TOWN 

 

March 2 -March 12 
Entire Town 
 

No Vacuum Collections on 
Mondays, Wednesdays and Town 
Holidays. 
 

Please do not block sidewalks or 
the streets with your leaves.  Also, 
it is important that stones, branches 
and other hard materials are not 
mixed in with the leaves. 
 

If delayed due to equipment 
failures, inclement weather, or 
other schedule changes, weekly 
updates will be provided on the 
Town’s website under News and 
Announcements. 
 

Please note that the schedule is in 
reverse order from previous years. 

 PUBLIC WORKS 
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 PUBLIC WORKS 

 Holiday Trash Schedule Through February 28, 2021  
 

President’s Day - Monday, February 15, 2021 - Offices Closed and no Trash and Yard 
Waste Pick Up.  Town Wide Trash (East and West Sides) and Yard Waste Pick Up will 
be on Tuesday, February 16, 2021. 

RECYCLING  & TRASH  TOTALS 
December 2020 
 

Curbside Recycling           60.16TNS ($27 per ton) 
Yard Waste                       35.02TNS ($25 per ton) 
Refuse                             153.72TNS ($59 per ton) 
 

Recycling + Yardwaste    = 95.18    =    38.24% Percentage 
Total Tonnage.                    248.9          diverted from landfill  
 

Total Landfill Tipping Fee Savings for Diverted Materials = $3,115.80 
9 Appliances 
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One team, One mission, Team Cheverly!  
 

A Message from Chief Towers  
 

Expungement Fair Saturday, February 20th, 2021 
In partnership with the Prince George’s County State Attorney’s Office, the Cheverly Police Department 
will host its first ever Expungement Fair. On Saturday, February 20th, 2021, from 10 am to 2 pm, at the 
Cheverly Community Center, Cheverly Police staff will be onsite to assist with speaking with an Assistant 
State’s Attorney, virtually. More information to follow…  
 

REMINDER: COVID-19 Scams related to Vaccines 
The coronavirus vaccine is now available in the U.S. and as the wearily long for a path back to normal life, 
criminals are waiting, too, ready to use that desperation to their advantage. Homeland Security investigators 
are working with dozens of drug companies to identify scams. Over the last year, law enforcement has seen 
plenty of scams ranging from phony personal protective equipment, false cures and extortion schemes. With 
the Vaccine now available, it is important that we are aware of the potential scams that come with it. Keep 
an eye out for scam calls, text messages, and solicitors offering you quick or easy access to the vaccine. 
Please do not purchase any kind of coronavirus vaccine or treatment on the internet or from any online 
pharmacy.  
 

Use of Force Policy 
The draft Use of Force Policy is now available on our website at CheverlyPolice.org. Our consultant, Ms. 
Ganesha Martin has worked diligently to draft and stage a new Use of Force Policy. She will be hosting a 
community discussion sometime soon, please keep an eye out for updates. We will update you on our web-
site, Facebook, and via News and Announcements regarding the date and time of that community discus-
sion. Residents who wish to provide feedback on the policy may do so confidentially by sending an email to 
Ganesha@letsmeetinthemiddle.com. This is an extremely important policy that guides and restricts how our 
police department operates in Cheverly. We ask that residents please take the time to review the policy and 
provide Ms. Martin with feedback. One of the goals of our department is to ensure that its Use of Force Pol-
icy is indicative of Cheverly’s values while providing our officers the necessary framework to protect the 
community and themselves. 
 

CPD’s General Orders are on our website 
Anyone who is interested in viewing the department’s General Orders and Policy Manual can easily view 
them on our website at CheverlyPolice.org and clicking on “General Orders” and “Policy Manual” on the 
left-hand side of the screen. Our General Orders are now broken out by chapter and key word searchable. 
Just to clarify, over the next year, maybe two, we will be working to replace all our current General Orders. 
As we do, new policies will become available in the Policy Manual and the old ones will be removed from 
“General Orders.” 
 

Online Reporting 
In response to the COVID-19 pandemic, the department implemented an online reporting system for some 
non-emergency calls for service. These calls include auto tampering, destruction of property/property dam-
age, lost property, theft from autos, and certain other thefts that don’t rise to the level of burglary. Residents 
are encouraged to utilize this system, in lieu of the non-emergency number,  for incidents that meet the requirements.  

TELEPHONE NUMBERS 
  Police Emergency      9-1-1 
  

   Police Non-Emergency      (301) 352-1200 
   

  Cheverly Police Headquarters     (301) 341-1055 
(7am – 7pm  Mon-Fri—Sat 8am - 4pm ) 

 

  Cheverly Photo Enforcement    (240) 770-7641 

Message from the Chief 
Jarod J. Towers 

  (policechief@cheverly-md.gov) 

https://townofcheverly-my.sharepoint.com/personal/jtowers_cheverlypolice_org/Documents/Desktop/Towers%20Desktop/News%20Letter/cheverlypolice.org
mailto:Ganesha@letsmeetinthemiddle.com
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/police-department/pages/general-orders
mailto:policechief@cheverly-md.gov
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One team, One mission, Team Cheverly!  
 

Message from the Chief 
Jarod J. Towers 

  (policechief@cheverly-md.gov) 

CPD Hiring  
The department continues to seek the right officers for the position of patrol supervisor. Residents who refer a 
candidate who receives a final offer of employment will receive a check for $500.00! 
 

The online portal can be found here: https://www.cheverly-md.gov/police-department/webforms/cheverly-
police-department-online-report-submittal.  Once completed, the reports can be obtained, by request, via re-
ports@cheverlypolice.org.call from one of our officers to either gather further information, or to provide the 
respective case number. Once completed, the reports can be obtained, by request, via re-
ports@cheverlypolice.org. 
 

Report Requests 
All reports can be requested, via email, at reports@cheverlypolice.org. When submitting your request, please 
include as much information as possible, that pertains to the report. In addition, for identification purposes, a 
photocopy of the requesting party’s ID will need to accompany the request. In response to the state of emer-
gency, all fees associated with report requests have been waived. 
 

Tips@cheverlypolice.org 
Tips@cheverlypolice.org is an email address that residents can use to send non-emergency tips or information 
to the department. Our investigators are constantly working to investigate criminal cases in which our resi-
dents have been victimized. If you have, or believe you have, information, photographs, or video that could 
assist the department, and you don’t want to call, please send us an email. If you see someone in immediate 
danger, or a crime being committed, dial 911. 
 

Cheverly’s Mass Notification System is here! CodeRED allows residents to receive emergency alerts via 
text, email, or phone call. Upon signing up for the service, users can create a Managed Account, which allows 
the user to create a username and password and control the following: 

1. Types of alerts received: 
a. Emergency Alerts (Mandatory) 
b. General Alerts (Optional) 
c. Weather Alerts (Optional, as provided by the National Weather Service) 

2. Method alerts are received: 
a. Via text message 
b. Via email 
c. Via phone call 
 

Users can also perform a Quick signup however, doing so would require the user to call CodeRED’s customer service line in 
order to make any changes to the account. 

 

Users are required to have either a residential or business address, within the Cheverly limits, in order to sign up for an ac-
count. The system supports multiple addresses, phone numbers, and emails.  
 

In order to start receiving alerts, residents can sign up using any of the following ways: 
 

By going to the Police Department’s website and clicking on  
 
 

By going to https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE 
 

By scanning the following QR code with your smart phone or tablet:  
 

Anyone who would like assistance signing up for alerts can call the department at 301-341-1055, to schedule 
an appointment.  
 

It is important that the community know that I value feedback. If you have a concern, an idea, or just 
want to introduce yourself, please do not hesitate to reach out. If you have information that could help 
us improve the service we provide OR information about something we did great, please do not hesitate 
to contact me. I can be reached at policechief@cheverly-md.gov or by phone at 301-341-1055.  
 

One team, One mission, Team Cheverly!  

mailto:policechief@cheverly-md.gov
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/police-department/webforms/cheverly-police-department-online-report-submittal
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/police-department/webforms/cheverly-police-department-online-report-submittal
mailto:reports@cheverlypolice.org
mailto:reports@cheverlypolice.org
mailto:reports@cheverlypolice.org
mailto:reports@cheverlypolice.org
mailto:reports@cheverlypolice.org
mailto:Tips@cheverlypolice.org
https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE
mailto:policechief@cheverly-md.gov
https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE
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IN HONOR OF  
NATIONAL LAW ENFORCEMENT  
APPRECIATION DAY 
 

THE TOWN OF CHEVERLY WOULD LIKE TO THANK  
THE CHEVERLY POLICE DEPARTMENT  

FOR YOUR COMMITTED SERVICE.  

Community Bulletin Board 

CHEVERLY DAY 
WATCH THIS SPACE 

 

Cheverly Day's 90th anniversary is just four months 
away. The team is working on ideas, keeping COVID-
19 restrictions in mind. 
 

In the meantime, Cheverly Day 2020 t-shirts are still 
available at cheverlyday.org. 
 

It is a parade year, so get a group together and create 
an entry, keeping social distancing in mind.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Cheverly Garden Club will be having a Zoom 
meeting on Monday, February 15th at 7:00 pm. Details 
will be sent to Garden Club members. If you wish to 
join the meeting, e-mail your name and street address 
to CheverlyGardenClub@verizon.net by February 
12th. Our featured guest speaker will be from the 
Chesapeake Bay Foundation and they will be talking 
to us about the state of the Chesapeake Bay. We look 
forward to this informative presentation. Seed catalogs 
will be arriving soon. Now if the time to plan your 
vegetable garden along with native perennials and 
showy annuals to attract butterflies and other 
pollinators. 
 

The Cheverly Garden Club’s Life-Long Learning 
Grant is still taking applications. If you are interested 
in gardening, flowers, environmental issues, 
programs, and workshops to further your education, 
apply for one of our Lifelong Learning Grants. The 
maximum award is $500. You can apply if you are 18 
years old or older, reside in Cheverly or are a full-time 
employee of the Town. Grant applications are 
available by email. December 15th is the annual 
deadline for applications. For further information, 
please email Kay Holloway at 
kay_holloway@hotmail.com.  
 

Stay healthy and stay hydrated! 

ST. AMBROSE SCHOOL  
 

St. Ambrose School is accepting applications for the 
2021-2022 school year.   
 

Check us out on our website at sascheverly.org.  
 

Follow us on Facebook, Instagram and 
Twitter @stambrosebees.  
 

Check our website for details or call the office at 301-
773-0223. 

http://cheverlyday.org
mailto:CheverlyGardenClub@verizon.net
mailto:kay_holloway@hotmail.com
http://sascheverly.org/


15 

Memorial Hill Display Brick Sale - Bricks are now 
available for purchase and will be a permanent part of 
the memorial display to honor and recognize the ser-
vice and sacrifice of our nation's veterans.  The terrace 
patio memorial display along with WWII cannon will 
include personalized bricks intended to memorialize a 
service member or to show support of veterans. Please 
consider purchasing a brick to represent a family 
member who served their country or to express your 
support. Your donations will directly support the civic 
programs of Cheverly American Legion Post 108 and 
our efforts to support local veterans within the com-
munity we serve. You can place your order 
at thatsmybrick.com/cheverlyamericanlegion/ 
 

Unit 108 Successes - Auxiliary Unit 108 has had an 
extremely successful 2020 and is already off to a huge 
start in 2021. The Unit's donations and contributions 
to the community and veterans is outstanding. Those 
efforts include; $4,000 in gift cards to Veterans First 
Friendship Place, $2,000.00 worth of grocery store 
gift cards to Veterans Outreach Service, over $2,500 
in Giant and Safeway gift cards to the Veterans Ad-
min Community Resource and Referral Center in 
DC, raised $1,800 for Fisher House, completed 1519 
cards for troops and veterans, and the list goes on. In 
2021, Unit 108 has already contributed $500 to 
Cheverly CERT and is working to support and raise 
money for Mission 22. 
 

Kitchen With A Mission Continues - Donated tur-
keys from members and town neighbors were pre-
pared along with a full Thanksgiving dinner for sever-
al of our veterans who couldn't visit family this year. 
Additional turkey were also used in partnership with 
Let's Chow to provide approximately 100 meals for 
the homeless in December. 
 

Virtual Comedy Show - Post 108 is partnering with 
veteran non-profit Armed Services Arts Project 
(asapasap.org) to bring a virtual comedy show to 
Cheverly. Depending on pandemic guidelines we may 
have some limited in-person seating available but the 
show will still be streamed virtually. Look to our web-

site or social media for updates and event announce-
ment.  
 

MyTaxRights - One of our veteran members also 
runs local Hyattsville non-profit MyTaxRights. Post 
108 hopes to host virtual and in-person seminars in the 
future with MyTaxRights. Recently they added some 
updated information on PPP Second Draw Loans to 
their website at mytaxrights.org. 
 

Become a Member - Current or former servicemem-
bers with at least one day in the armed services and 
still in the military or being honorably discharged are 
eligible to join. Family members of an eligible ser-
vicemember may join too.  
Email  CheverlyAmericanLegion@gmail.com for 
more information.  

THE WOMEN’S CLUB 
 

Every single meeting is a reminder that 
there is hope. We have hope. We are 
women from all walks of life with 

hearts of gold and extraordinary ideas. 
 

Come join the Women’s Club.  We have started off 
the new year with a membership drive.  $25 - indi-
vidual / $35 – family.  Check us out on Instagram, 
Facebook and at https://
www.cheverlywomensclub.com.  
 

Bring or mail your dues to Joyce Lang, 6424 Forest 
Rd. (773-2211) or Robin McClain, 6007 State St. 
(773-1367). Call us and we will pick it up! 
 

Every time you smile at someone, it is an action of 
love, a gift to that person, a beautiful thing - Mother 
Teresa.  
 

February is Pass Along Love month. Remember 
to be kind to others and share joy and try to focus 
on good news. Write fun love notes this month to 
your family and friends.  At home, place them in a 
jar and share one once a day. Bake something fun 
and do a craft like creating your own heart wreath or 
make valentines for family or friends – it is Interna-
tional Friend Month so plan to meet a new friend 
virtually! 

            Join one of our Meetings 
Regular Monthly Meeting – 2nd Monday, February 8th 
at 7 p.m. 
 

Wednesday Support Meetings – February 3rd, 17th, and 
24th at 9:30 a.m.   
Dial-in number (US): (425) 436-6320 
Access code: 796406# 
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Cheverly American Legion Post 108 

RECREATIONAL COUNCIL  
 

As long as the Town Building is closed, we cannot 
have a Flea Market.  Our apologies, but it is better to 
stay healthy and safe.    
 

Please take care of yourselves and wear your mask.  
 

https://www.thatsmybrick.com/cheverlyamericanlegion/
mailto:CheverlyAmericanLegion@gmail.com
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February is Black History Month.  Learn more 
about some of the great African American inventors 

such as George Washington Carver or Benjamin 
Banneker.  Read a book like Becoming by Michelle 
Obama. Visit a Black History or Civil Rights Muse-

um virtually. Learn more about the historical and 
cultural significance of the blues which is steeped in 
slavery and work songs. 

Never be limited by other people’s limited imagina-
tions - Dr. Mae Jemison, first African American fe-
male astronaut  

 

February is also International Boost Self-Esteem 
Month.  Avoid negative self-talk, stop comparing 
yourself to others, exercise, and celebrate your 
strengths. The Women’s Club celebrates our club 
members and reaches across organizations to meet 
the needs of our town.  During February we will be 
working with the town and the Cheverly African 
American Community Organization and possibly 
the 4th Ward Civic Association to potentially organ-
ize and hold Meet-the-Candidate sessions March 27 
& April 3. Details to follow from the town on the 
specifics. The club is also working with One 
Cheverly to find ways in which to help the commu-
nity. Another project we are focusing on is expand-
ing our lawn sign campaign with electronic window 
signs supporting our mission. 
 

Be Kind & Pass Love Along, Many Hands Make 
Lite Work, We Care 

Do your little bit of good where you are; it is those 
little bits of good put together that overwhelm the 
world – Desmond Tutu  
Email us at the cheverlywomen@gmail.com  

CHEVERLY VILLAGE  

Scams and Frauds—What  
Can You Do About Them? 
 

Have you ever received an email or text like this?  
“Hi, I'm Isabella from Amazon office, final notifica-
tion regarding the Amazon package CIWH4K from 
08/27/2020. Proceed to http://kyh.pn/4mkc6....” 
 

NEVER click on a link that is not from a known 
source or that you did not request. For example, if you 
are curious about whether there is an Amazon package 
for you, contact your vendor or Amazon yourself.  DO 
NOT click on this message!    
 

What about this one? 
A call comes from someone claiming to be from Pep-

co. They say your electricity will be turned off in the 
next 2 hours unless you make an immediate payment 
by calling their number. You consider yourself savvy 
about scammers, so you look up the number. It ap-
pears to be a Pepco number. DO NOT authorize mon-
ey to be sent to the number they give you! Scammers 
have sophisticated ways to trick you and scare you 
so… 
 

WHAT CAN YOU DO?... 
 

Mark your calendars for February 18th, 5-7 pm. Plan 
to attend a live, online presentation by Federal Trade 
Commission experts on "Scams and Frauds and Cy-
bersecurity" that Cheverly Village is organizing in 
partnership with the national Village to Village Net-
work. Register at Cheverlyvillage.org, under "Events 
List."  Be careful out there! 
 

To find out how to be a member, a volunteer, or a support-
er of Cheverly Village, reach us at www.cheverlyvillage.org, 
240-770-1033, or village@cheverlyvillage.org.  

--Diane La Voy, Vice President 
 
 

CHEVERLY'S BOY SCOUT TROOP 257 
Join Troop 257! Cheverly's Boy Scout Troop 257 of-
fers a safe, socially-distanced way for teens to get out-
doors, challenge themselves and learn about service to 
their communities. We’re actively planning for fun 
and service within all health guidelines--for example, 
the troop just did a night hike on January 30. Interest-
ed? Contact Caroline Jarboe via text at 301-404-9693 
or at caroline_jarboe@yahoo.com. 

 
 
 
 

Cheverly Fitness Bootcamp is on hiatus for the winter 
months until and unless we can safely gather indoors. 
If you would like to be notified of impromptu outdoor 
gatherings or the occasional zoom session, please find 
us on Facebook  by searching "Cheverly Bootcamp" 
or join our google group,  cheverly-fitness-
bootcamp@googlegroups.com. Until then, 
enjoy this picture of a tomato working out!   
 
 

EMERGENCY RESPONSE TEAM (CERT)  
 

In the event of a winter storm and Emergency Shelter-
ing is activated here in town, the message will go out 
on the Town's News & Announcements via email 
listserv. CERT is collaborating with the American Le-
gion Post 108 and Cheverly's Troop 0257 and Pack 
0257 members to safely assist the community in the 
event of an emergency. Please feel free to contact us at 
CheverlyCERT19@gmail.com or Chvcert@gmail.com if 
you have any questions.  
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mailto:CheverlyCERT19@gmail.com
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February is a continuation of winter safety month. 
This month we are focusing on Car Safety. It is a 
good recommendation to have an emergency kit for 
your car. Some supplies you should have in your Car 
Emergency kit include:  First Aid Kit, Jumper cables, 
Flares or reflective triangle, Ice scraper, Car cell 
phone charger, Blanket, Snack Food, Map or GPS, 
and Cat litter or sand (for better tire traction).   
 

Before a winter storm hits here are some ways you 
can Prepare Your Car for Emergencies. Have a 
mechanic check the following on your car before an 
emergency: Antifreeze levels, Battery and ignition 
system, Brakes, Exhaust system, Fuel and air filters, 
Heater and defroster, Lights and flashing hazard 
lights, Oil level, Thermostat working 
correctly,  Windshield wiper equipment are working 
correctly and washer fluid level is full. 

 

Cheverly Community Forum for 
Accountability and Action (the Forum)  

 

The Cheverly Community Forum for Accountability 
and Action (The Forum) is excited to provide details 
about the first installment of our inaugural event 
series, From Exclusion To Inclusion: Building the 
Beloved Community.  On February 19, 7:00pm - 
9:00pm, we will host two dynamic speakers. Mr. 
Charles Nier, Esq. Ph.D, a civil rights attorney and 
historian, will present a talk about the history of the 
Racial Wealth Gap, and Ms. Artura Jackson, a Prince 
George’s County historian, will present a historical 
examination of Varied Lived Experiences in Cheverly 
and Prince George’s County.  Register for this event 
here:  https://tinyurl.com/chvforum219  
 

Then, on February 20, 10:30 am - 12:00 pm we will 
continue the experience by hosting the first Cheverly 
Community Story Circle.  This event will provide 
Cheverly neighbors a chance to meet and get to know 
our neighbors in more depth, through facilitated 
discussion, that will build upon topics we learned 
about on Friday.  Story circles will allow us to dig 
deeper into how these important topics impact our 
community. This process will help us to identify 
barriers and explore changes that can move us towards 
becoming a more equitable and inclusive Town. 
Register for this event here: https://tinyurl.com/
chvforum220 
 

Each event will be conducted on Zoom and requires 
pre-registration, so please register on both links!   
 

We would love to see as many of our neighbors as 
possible at these events! Please register early as there 
are limited spaces available.   If you are interested in 

getting more involved in planning these activities or if 
you or your organization would like more 
information, please reach out to Daphne Felten-Green 
at dfeltengreen@gmail.com or Tammie Nelson at 
tammienelson@gmail.com.  

CHEVERLY PARENT  
RESOURCE CENTER (CPRC) 

 

♥♡ Valentine’s Day Card Exchange ♡♥                     
 

Be My Valentine!! CPRC will be sponsoring a Valentine’s 
Day Card Exchange. This will be a fun and creative socially-

distanced way to provide Valentine's Day cheer to our 
neighbors and friends and a wonderful activity for our 

children to do at home. 
 

Please check the listserv, website and our social media 
accounts for all of the details and the link to sign up! 

 

Website: CheverlyParent.org 
Instagram: @CheverlyParentResourceCenter  

Facebook Page: "CPRC" 

 

 
 

And Remember… BABY MEALS ARE BACK!  
 

If you have recently had, or are due to have a baby 
and would like to receive meals, please email us at: 
cprcbabymeal@gmail.com. 
 

To become a member email cprcmembership@gmail.com. 
 

For all other questions and communication, please 

contact us at cprcpresident@gmail.com!  
 

4TH WARD CIVIC ASSOCIATION  
The Cheverly Ward 4 Civic Association meets at 7 PM 
every 3rd Monday of the month (through virtual 
technology during the pandemic). We discuss civic issues 
affecting Cheverly and Ward 4. We encourage residents to 
participate in civic matters at all levels of government: 
town, county, state, and federal. We seek to improve 
communication among all Ward 4 residents and town 
officials.   
Our engagement with town officials helped to bring about 
positive results regarding:  
- Safer fencing for Boyd Park  
- Measures to deter illegal trash dumping 
- Cutting back of overgrown vegetation and improved visibility    
on sidewalks near metro station 
 

How do I know if I live in Ward 4?   
You may look up which ward you live in at https://
www.cheverly-md.gov/mayor-and-council/files/streets-
ward/  (launches PDF).   
Please contact the current W4CA secretary, Joe Dalaker, 
at cheverly4thwardca@gmail.com for further information.   
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CHEVERLY GREEN  
 

INFRASTRUCTURE COMMITTEE 
 

Cheverly Green Infrastructure Committee 
February Monthly Meeting 

Date: Monday, February 1, 2021 
 

7:30 p.m. - 9:30 p.m., Large Conference Room, 
Cheverly Community Center, 6401 Forest Road, 
Cheverly or virtually via Zoom, watch for 
announcements on the Cheverly town website 
 

Monthly meeting to report progress on Cheverly 
greening efforts and plan next steps and new 
initiatives. In implementing the Cheverly Green 
Infrastructure Plan, your Cheverly Green 
Infrastructure Committee is working on projects in 
education, planning, and research. 
 

All are welcome to join us! Contact 
sheila.salo@gmail.com for a copy of the meeting 
agenda. 
 

GREEN @ HOME  -- Birds in Winter 
 

It’s time to think about keeping your yard bird-
friendly through the winter. 
 

Finding food can be especially challenging for birds 
during days with extreme cold temperatures. Setting 
up a backyard bird feeder makes their lives easier and 
ours more enjoyable as we can observe the birds up 
close and in comfort. 
 

Take a look at your property from a bird's perspective. 
Does it provide the three basic things that all birds 
need from their habitats? 
 

 FOOD: In winter, set up your bird feeder. If you 
don’t tidy up your yard and flowerbeds in fall, 
birds will love you for the seeds. Rake fallen 
leaves under your shrubs to act as mulch -- that 
encourages beneficial insects which will be bird 
food. Throughout the year your bird-friendly 
landscaping will provide fruit, seeds, beneficial 
insects, and other small animals that birds feed 
upon.  

 WATER: Even in winter, birds need water for 
drinking and bathing.  

 SHELTER: Whether it's a safe place for sleeping, 
a protected haven from the elements, a hiding 
place to elude predators, or a secure nesting spot, 
providing shelter is an important way to make 
your property bird-friendly. Leave dead limbs and 
trees in place. Recycle dead branches to start a 
brush pile; add your old Christmas tree if you have 
one.  

Find more about providing for our birds at http://
www.allaboutbirds.org/page.aspx?pid=1138. 
 

The Great Backyard Bird Count -- February 12-
15, 2021 
 

Join this annual citizen science event in your own 
back yard or in one of our natural areas. Socially-
distanced hikes in Cheverly will be announced soon. 
See https://www.birdcount.org/ for general 
information. 
 

More practical ideas for your yard at 

www.greencheverly.org. 
 

 

POLICE CHIEFS ADVISORY BOARD 
 

Policy and Youth Committee updates will be listed 
on the Facebook website https://www.facebook.com/
chevPCAB.  Please attend the meetings for the 
most up-to-date information or feel free to email 
cheverlypcab@gmail.com for questions and 
concerns.  
 

There's still time to apply for the PCAB Doorbell 
Camera Rebate Program: 
To apply for a rebate, the following steps must be 
completed:       
1. Purchase and install the camera(s). 
2. Complete the Private Security Camera Rebate 
Program Application: https://forms.gle/
oZXKkNF13LfYdSSr6   
3. Submit this application. 
4. Sign up for a Home Security Survey 
Submissions are kept confidential, all information is 
required. 
El formulario se puede enviar en español a pedido 
enviando un correo electroinco 
cheverlypcab@gmail.com 

 

Topic: PCAB VOC and Monthly Meeting 
Time: Feb 9, 2021 06:00 PM Eastern Time (US and 
Canada) 

 

Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82469246745?
pwd=a3VBYkFhaGZTR2hxYlp4S21MMzZOdz09 

Meeting ID: 824 6924 6745 
Passcode: 655014 
One tap mobile 
+13017158592,,82469246745#,,,,*655014# US 
(Washington D.C) 
+19292056099,,82469246745#,,,,*655014# US (New 
York) 

http://www.allaboutbirds.org/page.aspx?pid=1138
http://www.allaboutbirds.org/page.aspx?pid=1138
https://www.birdcount.org/
http://www.greencheverly.org
https://www.facebook.com/chevPCAB
https://www.facebook.com/chevPCAB
mailto:cheverlypcab@gmail.com
https://forms.gle/oZXKkNF13LfYdSSr6
https://forms.gle/oZXKkNF13LfYdSSr6
mailto:cheverlypcab@gmail.com
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82469246745?pwd=a3VBYkFhaGZTR2hxYlp4S21MMzZOdz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82469246745?pwd=a3VBYkFhaGZTR2hxYlp4S21MMzZOdz09
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CHEVERLY WEBSITE   www.cheverly-md.gov 
 
You can easily contact the Mayor & Council through their 
town email accounts. There are also links at the Mayor & 
Council pages of the website. 

Mayor@cheverly-md.gov 
CMWard1@cheverly-md.gov 
CMWard2@cheverly-md.gov 
CMWard3@cheverly-md.gov 
CMWard4@cheverly-md.gov 
CMWard5@cheverly-md.gov 
CMWard6@cheverly-md.gov 
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The Town of Cheverly does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, religion, national origin, sex, disability, or sexual orientation..  
If you are a person with a disability (vision,hearing,or speech impairment) & wish to participate in Town activities or programs, 
please contact the Town Office at 301-773-8360, or the Maryland Relay System at   1-800-735-2258. 

Meetings & Events 

GOVERNMENT EVENT SCHEDULE 
 

Thurs Feb 11, 2020 8:00 p.m.  Town Meeting 
Thurs Feb 25, 2020 8:00 p.m. Worksession 
 
Thurs Mar 11, 2020 8:00 p.m.  Town Meeting 
Thurs Mar 25, 2020 8:00 p.m. Worksession 

COMMUNITY EVENT SCHEDULE 
 

  Monday, February 1st  Green Infrastructure  
 7:30 pm.  - 9:30 p.m. Virtual Meeting 

 Tuesday, February 2nd  Planning Board meetings  
 7:30 p.m.  

 Monday, February 8th   Woman’s Club  
 7:00 p.m.   Monthly Meeting 

 Tuesday, February 9th  Police Chiefs Advisory Board 
 6:00 p.m.   Virtual Meeting 

 Monday, February 12th-15th Green Infrastructure  
    Great Backyard Bird Count 

 Sunday, February 14th  Cheverly UMC Valentine’s  
 6:00 p.m.   Zoom Cooking  

 Monday, February 15th President’s Day  
 Town Office and Public Works Closed  

 Monday, February 15th 4th Ward Civic Association  
 7:00 p.m.  Virtual Meeting  

 Thursday,  February 18th Cheverly Village 
 5:00 p.m. - 7:00 p.m. Scams, Fraud, Cybersecurity 

 Friday,  February 19th  FORUM 
 7:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m. From Exclusion to Inclusion 

 Saturday,  February 20th FORUM 
 10:30 a.m. - 12:00p.m. Community Story Circle 

 

Mayor:  Laila Riazi     202-258-6167 
Ward 1:  Eric Radloff    703-505-8802 
Ward 2:  Micah Watson    240-603-9366 
Ward 3:  Nicole Bryner    301-892-6384 
Ward 4:  Kayce Simmons Munyeneh 240-478-4077 
Ward 5:  Jenny Garcia   240-604-1081 
Ward 6:  Amy Fry    301-678-3796 

 
Town Administrator: Dylan Galloway 301-773-8360 
Public Works Director: Steve Brayman 301-773-2666 

   Police Chief:     Jarod Towers      301-341-1055 
 

Town Offices Hours                                   M-F, 9AM-5PM 
Town Hall    301-773-8360 
Police Headquarters Hours    M-F, 7AM-7PM Sat, 8AM-4PM 
Police Headquarters    301-341-1055 
Code Compliance      240-770-7647 
Photo Enforcement   240-770-7641 
Public Works Hours        M-F, 7:30AM-4PM     
Public Works     301-773-2666 

   Maryland Relay       711 
FAX       301-773-0173 
Police Dispatch (Non-Emergency)   301-352-1200 

   Website: www.cheverly-md.gov  
   Email “Contact The Town” button on the Website  

mailto:CMWard1@cheverly-md.gov

